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SYNOPSIS - 

 

On August 21, 2000, by Roll Call No. 00-3461, the City Council 

approved the purchase of the El Paso Bar located at 2600 Dean 

Avenue. City staff has identified the Single Family Affordable 

Housing Program (SFAHP) as the best source of funds for the 

purchase, asbestos abatement, and demolition of this property. 

The use of these funds, however, requires an amendment to the 

program concept guidelines of the SFAHP. 

 

The SFAHP was created to reinvest the sales proceeds from the 

Capitolview South Affordable Housing Program as "gap 

financing" in other areas identified as City of Des Moines 

Designated Neighborhoods and those residential areas designated 

as eligible for ten-year, 100 percent tax abatement. The 

Fairgrounds Neighborhood, in which the subject property is 

located, is a designated neighborhood. It is in the best interest of 

the City to utilize the SFAHP funds to purchase and demolish this 

structure. The remaining funds in the program will continue to be 

utilized as gap financing for the construction of affordable owner-

occupied homes. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT -  
 

The estimated cost of the purchase, asbestos abatement, and 

demolition of the El Paso is $80,000. There are adequate funds in 

the SFAHP account for these expenses. 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION - 

 

Approval. 

 

 

BACKGROUND - 
 

The Capitolview South Housing Program and the SFAHP were 



approved by the City Council in November 1994. The goal of the 

two programs was to encourage the development of affordable 

owner-occupied housing. To date, ten houses have been 

constructed through the Capitolview South Housing Program and 

two homes have been constructed through the SFAHP. The 

SFAHP will be utilized for gap financing for the construction of 

an additional five homes in 2000. 

 

Although the use of these funds for the purchase, asbestos 

removal, and demolition of the El Paso is outside the program 

perimeters of the SFAHP, the improvement to the neighborhood 

warrants this exception. The remainder of program funding will 

be utilized to supply gap financing for the construction of 

affordable housing in designated and HUD-eligible 

neighborhoods in the City. 
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